
CITY OF NAPERVILLE  
TRANSPORTATION ADVISORY BOARD 

COUNCIL CHAMBERS – MUNICIPAL CENTER 

DRAFT MEETING MINUTES 
December 7, 2017 

Unofficial prior to TAB approval.  Approved by the TAB on X/X/XX. 

A. CALL TO ORDER: 
The TAB meeting was called to order at 7:00 p.m. 

B. ROLL CALL: 
Present: DiGiovine-Gehrs, Fischer, Gustin, Haddad, Howenstine, Melaniphy, 
Preissig, Montgomery, Overholt, Seeberg, Student Member Melaniphy 
Absent: Meyer 
Staff Members: Andy Hynes, Ashley Hagen 

D. REPORTS AND RECOMMENDATIONS: 

3. Recommend approval to establish an all-way stop at the intersection of Fairway
Drive and Country Club Boulevard.

Hagen provided an overview of the recommendation.

Public Comment:

Dr. Dana Delach, 1524 Alderleaf Court
Dr. Delach stated that she was in agreement with the recommendation to install a
four-way stop at the intersection of Fairway Drive and Country Club Boulevard. She
has concerns with vehicular travel through the intersection from her home in
Atwater as well as pedestrian crossings.

The Transportation Advisory Board was supportive of the request.  Mr. Gustin 
shared additional concerns with the intersection and expressed his support.

A motion was made by Montgomery, seconded by Gustin, to approve the
recommendation.

Ayes:  DiGiovine-Gehrs, Fischer, Gustin, Haddad, Howenstine, Melaniphy,
Preissig, Montgomery, Overholt, Seeberg
Nays:  None
Absent: Meyer

Motion approved (10-0)




